1810-100
Comment Letter No. 1591G

From: wayne.spencer@swst.com

To: Director - FASB

Subject: File Reference: No. 1810-100, "Accounting for Financial Instruments and Revisions to the Accounting for
Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities"

Date: Monday, September 27, 2010 12:18:48 PM

Wayne Spencer
5949 Sherry Lane #3800
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September 27, 2010

Russell Golden

Technical Director

Financial Accounting Standards Board
401 Merritt 7, PO Box 5116

Norwalk, CT 06856-5116

Dear Mr. Golden:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the exposure draft,
"Accounting for Financial Instruments and Revisions to the Accounting for
Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities."

I am strongly opposed to the portion of the proposal that requires all
financial instruments - including loans - to be reported at fair value
(market value) on the balance sheet.

Marking all loans to market would cause our bank's capital to sway with
fluctuations in the markets - even if the entire loan portfolio is
performing. Instead of providing better information about our bank'’s
health or its ability to pay dividends, the proposal would mask it.

For the reasons stated above, our bank respectfully requests that the fair
value section of the exposure draft be dropped.

Sincerely,

President - Park Cities Banking Center
Southwest Securities, FSB
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